
 

 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 
Oconee County Conservatives Appoint Roel Cruz as New President 
 
Walhalla,SC: The Board of Directors of the Oconee County Conservatives (OCC) is pleased to announce 
the appointment of Roel Cruz as the new President of the organization. With unanimous support from 
the board, Cruz brings a wealth of experience and a steadfast commitment to advancing conservative 
values in Oconee County. 
 
Cruz, a dedicated member of the OCC since its inception, has consistently demonstrated a deep 
understanding of the principles that guide the organization. His passion for upholding constitutional 
rights, promoting limited government, and fostering conservative values has earned him the trust and 
respect of his fellow members. 
 
As the newly appointed President, Cruz will lead the OCC in its ongoing mission to ensure that the voices 
of conservatives in Oconee County are heard and respected. He will work closely with the board and 
members to strengthen the organization's influence and advocate for true conservative values and 
candidates. 
 
Matthew Durham, Chairman of the OCC Board, expressed his enthusiasm for Cruz's appointment, 
stating, "Roel Cruz's unwavering commitment to the principles and values that define the Oconee 
County Conservatives makes him the ideal choice for our new President. His leadership will guide us as 
we continue to promote conservative ideals, protect individual liberties, and foster a stronger grassroots 
movement in our community." 
 
Under Cruz's leadership, the OCC aims to build on its past achievements, including stopping burdensome 
regulations, supporting conservative candidates in local elections, and challenging divisive ideologies in 
education and politics. Cruz's vision aligns with the OCC's mission to empower Oconee County 
conservatives and provide a unified voice for their concerns and priorities. 
 
Roel Cruz expressed his gratitude for the appointment, saying, "I am honored and humbled to be 
selected as President of the Oconee County Conservatives Group. The morals and values of this 
organization are in line with my own personal beliefs, and I feel ready and willing to stand by it and 
defend it completely. I will use my skills as a former CEO and business owner to guide this organization to 
successfully grow and become a driving force for conservative principles in our county." 
 
The OCC Board of Directors extends its warmest congratulations to Roel Cruz on his appointment as 
President and looks forward to working together to advance the principles and goals of the Oconee 
County Conservatives. 


